Joint Meeting of the
 Fox Valley Workforce Development Board

and Local Elected Officials Consortium 
March 30, 2011

Approved Meeting Minutes
FVWDB Members Present:  Mr. Grant, Mr. Thiel, Ms. Welch, Mr. Wehner, Mr. Matheny, Mr. Westphal, Ms. Mingus, Ms. LeBrun, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Hernke, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Bartz, Mr. Martinez, Ms. Hicks-Sorensen, Mr. Irwin, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Geigle, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Beregszazi
Members Absent:  Ms. Hanson, Ms. Holmes, Ms. Roettger, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Hipke, Mr. Schultz, Ms. Hytrek, 
Mr. Kelly
Local Elected Officials Present:   Mr. Barribeau, Mr. Weiss, , Mr. Koeppen, Mr. Paltzer, Mr. Priske, Mr. Harris

Local Elected Officials Absent:  Mr. Buechel

Others Present:  Mr. Perez (DWD Secretary), Ms. Jusic, Mr. Hesse, Mr. Turner, Mr. Friedl, Ms. Miller, Ms. Hale, Ms. Huybers, Ms. Zolota, Mr. Ramlow, Ms. Johnston, Mr. Resick, Ms. Homan, Ms. Nieforth, Mr. Wheeler
Mr. Grant called the Fox Valley Workforce Development Board meeting to order at 11:37 a.m.

Mr. Barribeau called the Local Elected Officials meeting to order at 11:38 a.m.

FVWDB Meeting Minutes:  Mr. Martinez made a motion to approve the January 31, 2011 Minutes.  Mr. Westphal second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved unanimously.   

LEO Meeting Minutes:  Mr. Weiss made a motion to approve the minutes of January 31, 2011.  Mr. Harris second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved unanimously.  
Consent Agenda: Mr. Mauch made a motion to approve the consent agenda items as presented (Executive and Economic Development Committee meeting minutes).   Mr. Bartz second.  There was no further discussion and the consent agenda items were approved unanimously.  
DWD Secretary Perez Presentation:  Mr. Perez started with introducing his presentation.  DWD vision is to be the leading workforce development agency across the nation.  The goal is to attract, create and retain jobs.  Individuals should strive to be self sufficient and continually improve their skills.  Mr. Perez gave some examples of what sets WI apart from other states.  There was focus on WI’s low number of Workers Compensation claims and that this can be a selling point for companies.  It is also important to move people out of UI and into long term unemployment.  He stressed the importance of representatives from all sectors and partnerships with economic development, technical schools and local chambers.  The system is moving towards engaging workforce development boards (WDBs), Economic development, technical colleges and chambers to participate in the development of WDB plans.  Mr. Perez also added that DWD will be conducting random audits of the WDBs.  The Deputy Secretary and Mr. Perez will also be doing rotating visits of the local workforce areas every three to four months.
Question and Answer Session: Members noted the presentation has many things that this board already does, but a question followed if the state is looking a commitment for some level of definite service in the job centers in lieu of the Federal Budget.  Mr. Perez answered that the state cannot change the funding, but the Deputy Secretary of the DWD will be visiting job centers to determine, if the funds are decreased, how the centers can be more self sufficient and still provide service with less staff or funding.  
Ms. Welch added that the FVWDB pays about 28% of total budget to keep the job centers and resource rooms open, and the federal cuts will be of great impact to the job centers.  

Mr. Perez added that DWD doesn’t know what the federal allocation for WIA will be, but there probably will be a reduction in funds.  He is, however, hopeful that WIA will not be zeroed out.  

Mr. Priske stressed the importance of working with local community colleges.  

Mr. Westphal asked if the Governor will keep the WC program as it has been for many years. Mr. Perez responded that there are no plans to change the WC program in WI, but the goal is to improve the safety for companies, but no changes in the system.  

Ms. VanNess added that many people are not computer literate, and this is one of the reasons job centers are so crucial. Mr. Perez replied that this needs to be identified in the Workforce Development Plan. He also added that the DWD is working closely with the Department of Commerce.
Ms. Welch added that one of our challenges is that companies in the area need incumbent worker training funds to help workers advance, and there has not been enough incumbent worker training funding.  The WDB and economic development, with other partners, have been working together to try and find funding for these activities.  
Mr. Harris mentioned the challenges we are currently facing with public transportation, and wants to know if this will affect workforce development. Mr. Perez answered that he will have to check what implications this may have, and added that there is a similar case with housing.  

Mr. Bartz reiterated that the presentation can be summed up as: agencies will be working together rather than in silos, the system will be more bottom-up focused, and emphasis will be on empowering local communities to drive development.  

Legislative Update:  Ms. Welch reminded the group that the Continuing Resolution expires April 8th, and before then, the Federal government has to either agree on a budget or extend the Continuing Resolution once again.  The government is trying to avoid a shutdown, so an extension is likely.   All contractors have received reduced funding notifications due to the budget changes and lack of youth funds.  The FVWDB staff is being paid for 37 hours per week to conserve funds.  The HR1 bill that was proposed a few weeks ago would take a year worth of funding from WIA, and this would be the worst case scenario for the system. However, Senator Murray is putting WIA up for Reauthorization that was due in 2005, and is hopeful that the legislation will be reauthorized.  
 Ms. Welch also added that any correspondence with the intent to educate on the benefits of WIA that could be interpreted as lobbying will be sent outside of work hours and from non-WIA funded equipment.
Job Creations and Dislocations:  Mr. Hesse presented the FVWDA Dislocated Worker Activities report.  The area has had a significantly smaller number of dislocations this year in comparison to last year; however, many companies are already operating at much smaller levels because of the economy.
Ms. Welch explained the FVWDA Job Creation report that was distributed to the group.  This report was requested of all the WDBs by Mr. Perez.  The Business Services team compiled the document with information of current and future position openings in local companies.  Ms. Welch explained the process of gathering the data, and how the Board assists in recruiting and aligning possible candidates with job openings.  

Ms. Welch informed the group that the FVWDB used Corporate funds to provide a lunch to each job center staff as a sign of gratitude for their work at recent job fairs and assisting local companies to recruit employees.  

Mr. Westphal asked why there is a discrepancy from this document and the number that the Secretary presented (from Job Center of WI website).  Ms. Welch answered that these companies were directly contacted, and Ms. Miller added that many of the jobs posted on Job Center of WI are replacement jobs, and were not accounted for in the Job Creation report from Business Services.  Ms. Welch also added that we still have almost 1800 people enrolled in our various programs; the goal is for them to find employment.  Because of the changes in the budget and reduced funds, it is a struggle to provide funds for training for those enrolled in the programs.  
Mr. Perez added that the Job Creation document should be the guide for training needs, at least in the short term.  These are positions that will be opening and there is a training need in these particular industries. 

Mr. Mauch stressed the challenge of training these people when the system has very little funds, and is struggling to pay their own staff.  Some agencies are at a point where they may not be in existence by July, so it is difficult to plan for training and operations.  Ms. Welch replied that this is a strategy for the future, and is hopeful that workforce will be funded. 

Announcements:  Ms. Welch announced that FVWDB has received a grant in partnership with Bay Area WDB.  There are, however, some challenges with signing the grant and ensuring that the contract adheres to the grant proposal. Ms. Welch will follow up with any updates.   

Adjournment: Mr. Weiss made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Barribeau second.  There was no further discussion, and the meeting adjourned at 1:10 pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch

